## Committee on General Meetings, September 23, 1940

A meeting of the Committee on General Meetings was held on Monday, September 23rd, at 12 o'clock in Room 76 of the Barn.

Present: Miss Shelly, chairman; Mr. Leigh, Mr. Brockway, Mr. Belitt, Katrina Voorhees, Miss Bowie, secretary.

The Committee discussed the general status of the budget at the present time. It was suggested that possibly some money would be available from the Entertainment Fund to pay travel and hospitality (not honorarium). Mr. Leigh said that the \$204. necessary to make up the \$300 paid to Mr. Primrose would be taken from some other source than the General Meetings budget. It was decided that Miss Shelly and Miss Bowie should go over the details necessary for making a definite travel and hospitality budget, for this year. This must be done before the suggestion of having 5 o'clock special meetings with speakers' expenses paid can be followed through.

Miss Shelly introduced a letter from Mr. Paul Schwartz about the possibility of some musicians coming up from Brad for a concert this year, as Bennington gave two concerts there last year. The Committee felt that this will have to be scheduled next semester, and meanwhile referred the matter to the Music Division, for their recommendations.

The Committee decided to authorize the expenditure from its funds of \$15 plus expressage in one direction for an art exhibit entitled Design in Landscape to be shown next Spring. The Art division had committed itself to this exhibit last spring.

The question of the scheduling of Dr. Goetz' lecture on "The Medieval Conceptions of Hell" was deferred until after Dr. Goetz' opening lecture.

Mr. Leigh and Mr. Brockway agreed to go into the whole matter of the Political Series and the Defense Series and to report back to the Committee as soon as possible on their plans.

The meeting adjourned at one o'clock.